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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Our first week was certainly a busy one and it was great to see 
everyone back onsite and enthusiastic in our return to school. Our 
opening school year mass was a great success, with the year six 
children and teachers organising the mass for us all. Fr Minh made 
everyone very welcome and I was extremely proud of the children 
and their participation in the liturgy.  
 
Sunday's Gospel gives us two powerful images of what it means to 
follow Jesus. Having recently chosen his first disciples and 
delivered the sermon on the mount, Jesus uses salt and light to 
describe what it means to be people of the kingdom. We use the 
phrase ‘salt of the earth’ today to describe a decent person, a good 
human being, but I think that Jesus emphasises the difference a 
person can make in another's life. Just like salt that flavours and 
preserves food, we can enhance the lives of others by being 
people followers of Christ. 
 
MARONG CUP 
Again, the Marong Cup race day will be held Saturday 18th 
February and as an important fundraiser for the Catholic primary 
schools in Bendigo we are looking for volunteers. It is certainly a 
great opportunity to contribute to the school and at the same time 
meet other parents and model a sense of community to our 
children. As an extra bonus, Volunteers also receive FREE ENTRY 
to the cup on race day!  
Tamara McIntosh is our representative on the committee and will 
coordinate our support. Please contact Tamara or the school 
office if you are able to provide an hour or two's help.  
 
SWIMMING 
Swimming sports will take place next Monday for our Grade 3 – 6 
students. Thanks to Mr. Coates for all his work in organising this 
event. We welcome parents and spectators to the pool and look 
forward to a great day.  
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR 
FEBRUARY 2023  
Tues 7th Learning Conversations  
Wed 8th Foundation Rest Day 
Wed 8th Learning Conversations  
Thu 9th Sacramental Program Parent Session 
Mon 13th Swimming Carnival (Gr 3-6) 
Wed 15th Foundation Rest Day 
Thu 16th Catholic Swimming Carnival 
Fri 17th Billy Tea Bush Dance Day 
Sat 18th Marong Cup 
Tue 21st Sacramental Program Meeting 
Wed 22nd Ash Wednesday 
Wed 22nd Foundation Rest Day 
Fri 24th School Photo Day 
Mon 27th Pupil Free Day – Staff PD 
Tue 28th – Fri 3rd Swimming Lessons (Gr 3 – 6) 
  
MARCH 2023  
Tue 28th – Fri 3rd Swimming Lessons (Gr 3 – 6) 
Wed 1st Foundation Rest Day 
Fri 3rd PSG Meetings 
Sat 4th McCarthy House Community Mass – 6pm 
Wed 8th Foundation Rest Day 
Fri 10th PSG Meetings 
Mon 13th Labour Day Public Holiday 
Wed 15th Foundation First Wednesday 
Fri 17th PSG Meetings 
Mon 20th  Sacramental Program Meeting 
Sat 25th  Harte House Community Mass – 6pm 
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MASS TIMES 
Holy Rosary – Hamelin St 

Saturday’s 6pm   Sunday’s 10am 
Weekday Masses – Tues - Sat 9.15am 

 

St Francis Xavier – Strickland Rd 
Sunday – 8.30am     

Check out our school Facebook page to stay up 
to date with the latest news! 
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimary
schoolwhitehills/ 

https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/


 
BILLY TEA BUSH DANCE 
The Billy Tea Bush dance duo will be at Holy Rosary on Friday 17th February, with lots of fun activities. We will finish with a whole 
school dance and invitations to parents have been sent home (you might need to check the bottom of the school bag). Thanks 
to Mrs Teed for coordinating the day and we look forward to lots of fun. 
 
LEARNING CONVERSATIONS 
It is great to see a large percentage of families who have 'booked in' for Learning Conversations. Our staff look forward to 
discussing the start to the year and setting goals for your children. Our learning conversations are an integral part of the 
assessment and reporting program at Holy Rosary and I encourage all families to ensure they are active in the process to support 
the children's learning. 
 
NAPLAN 
NAPLAN tests will take place earlier this year for the Grade 3 and Grade 5 children. These tests are part of the National 
assessment regime and are now held online (except Grade 3 writing). This year the testing period will begin on the 17th March 
for 10 days with a timetable to be developed. Parents in each of these grade levels are free to discuss this with your child's 
teacher. We will continue to support all children as they prepare for the testing period. 
 

  
Paul Wilkinson (Principal) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL NEWS 
SCHOOL PHOTOS  
Our school photos will be held on Friday 24th February. Please ensure that children are in a clean summer 
school uniform, clean tidy hair with NO bright coloured jewellery, ribbons or headbands.  
Photo orders will be online again this year. More information will be supplied as it becomes available.  
 

 

Catholic Identity 
 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER, REFLECTION AND ACTION AGAINST HUMAN TRAFFICKING 
On February 8th, we celebrate the Feast of St Josephine Bakhita, the patron saint of the survivors of 
human trafficking and enslaved people. 
In 2015, Pope Francis designated this day to be observed throughout the Universal Church as the World 
Day of Prayer, Reflection and Action against Human Trafficking.  
May we be instruments of God’s love by bringing hope to the millions around the world who are still the 
subject of human trafficking. Today and always, let us pray, reflect and take action against human 
trafficking!  St. Josephine Bakhita, pray for us. 
 

SCHOOL WEEKDAY MASSES 
Beginning this Friday, each year level will take turns in actively participating in the Friday Parish mass held @ 9.15am. 
Classroom teachers will prepare and allocate various reading responsibilities to their students when their classes are 
scheduled. Grade 6 will be attending mass this week, parents and family members are most welcome to attend. 
 

SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 
Parents of children who received the sacrament of Reconciliation in 2022, should have received an email regarding the 2023 
Eucharist and Confirmation program. A pre-enrolment information session will be held this Thursday in the Rosarium at 
2.45pm and 5.45pm. Please attend a session time that best suits your schedule. 



 
2023 HOUSE COMMUNITY MASSES 

HARTE 
Saturday 25th March (6pm) 
Saturday 5th August (6pm) 

McAULEY 
Saturday 20th May (6pm) 

Saturday 18th November (6pm)  

McCARTHY 
Saturday 4th March (6pm) 

Saturday 26th August (6pm)  

FRAYNE 
Saturday 6th May (6pm) 

Saturday 7th October (6pm) 

 

PARISH NEWS 
St Vincent de Paul ran an appeal to support communities affected by floods in October and November, especially in our own 
Diocese: across Victoria, including Echuca, Shepparton and Mooroopna 
The Appeal closed at the end of December 2022 and we are delighted to report that we had a fantastic response from the 
community, raising just over $500,000. 
These funds have already been put to use with food and petrol vouchers, insect repellent and bedding such as mattresses 
and bases. 
 

 

TERM 1 LEARNING CONVERSATIONS 
Bookings for the Term 1 Parent Teacher Learning Conversations will close today at 3.30pm. All bookings are to be made using 
your SIMON Everywhere and/or PAM account. These conversations will discuss children’s progress and learning goals.  
 

LEARNING CONVERSATIONS WILL BE HELD ON: 
Tuesday 7th February – 3.30pm – 6.30pm 

Wednesday 8th February – 3.30pm – 6.30pm 
 

All families are strongly encouraged to make a booking for their child/ren. Due to time restraints, please only make one booking 
per child per family. If you feel you need more time due to more complex issues, please schedule another meeting time directly 
with the classroom teacher or our Learner Diversity Coordinator, Mandy Antoniadis.  
If you require any assistance in booking your Learning Conversation, please speak to the Office. 
 

Please note, students in 4LS will be offered alternate options for Learning Conversations due to scheduling conflicts. An email 
will be sent to parents with more information.  

 
LEARNER DIVERSITY: PROGRAM SUPPORT GROUP “PSG” MEETINGS 
Welcome back to 2023! The Program Support Group (PSG) Meetings are scheduled meetings that provide collaborative 
discussions between school, home and external therapeutic support for students with additional needs within our school.  These 
conversations support the set goals and adjustments that are developed, to guide and reinforce the learning that takes place 
within the school setting. 
As we move forward into 2023, careful consideration and thought has been put in place regarding the scheduling of PSG 
meetings, to ensure they align with the new Enterprise Bargaining Agreement (EBA) for teachers. The EBA will impact on 
teachers’ workloads and your access to teachers outside of school hours. Therefore, PSG meetings will take place each Friday 
during Term 1; beginning in week 5 through to Week 9. In addition, meetings will now run for 35 minutes to allow parents, 
teachers and the Learner Diversity Leader to discuss the student’s personalised learning plan (PLP) with an emphasis on the 
student’s goals that have been put in place to support the learning for your child.  – Mandy Antoniadis (Learner Diversity Leader) 
 
BUS PRICE INCREASE 
Due to increased running costs, the price for our school bus has increased to $2.00 per trip (i.e. $4.00 per day if catching to and 
from school each day). This price change came into effect last week when our regular bus families were notified via email.  
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

SCHOOL SPORT  
 – WHAT’S HAPPENING?! 

Troy Coates (PE Coordinator) 
 
FOUNDATION - GRADE 2 PHYSICAL EDUCATION FOCUS: TERM ONE 
All students in F-2 will be participating in a Perceptual Motor Program (PMP). A PMP involves students participating in a variety 
of carefully selected activities on a regular basis to improve their abilities in motor, perception and skill outcomes. It aims to 
support students in developing basic motor skills. Other areas of focus throughout the term will be the fundamental motor skills 
of catching, kicking and running. We will also be looking at developing teamwork and sportsmanship skills. 
 
GRADE 3 - GRADE 6 PHYSICAL EDUCATION FOCUS: TERM ONE 
All students in Grade 3 - 6 will be participating in our sport program focusing this term on BlueEarth, T-Ball, Swimming, Badminton 
and Cross Country. During these lessons they will develop their fundamental motor skills of catching, running, two hand strike, 
forehand strike. Further to this they will work on their sportsmanship, self-umpiring, regulating emotions and teamwork.  
 
HOLY ROSARY GRADE 3-6 SWIMMING CARNIVAL - Week 3 
Date: Monday the 13th of February 
Time: 10am - 12:30pm (leave school around 9:30am) 
Where: Bendigo East Swimming Pool 
Students need to bring: House coloured clothing, bathers, towel, hat, sunscreen, a drink bottle and a packed lunch & snack. 
 

***Students aiming to qualify for the Catholic Swimming Carnival on Thursday the 16th of February will need to compete in the 
50m events. For the less confident swimmers, we will be conducting 25m events in the shallow end of the pool, with kickboards 
to assist. 
 

Permission forms with further information to attend this event have been released to your PAM account. Please see the office 
if you have any issues with this. Additional information about the running of the day will be sent home with students. Parents 
are welcome to attend and support. 
 
CATHOLIC SWIMMING CARNIVAL - Week 3  
Date: Thursday the 16th of February 
Time: 9:45am - 2pm     Where: Bendigo East Swimming Pool 
As there is a short turnaround from our carnival, students who are successful in representing Holy Rosary will receive a PAM 
note by Tuesday, 14th Feb.  
*Please note, year 3’s are ONLY eligible for 3 individual events- 50m freestyle, breaststroke & backstroke.  
 
AFL PLAYER 'COMMUNITY CAMP' VISIT - NORTH MELBOURNE - Week 3 
On Tuesday, 14th February (9:30am -10:15am), North Melbourne players will be visiting our school and doing a Q & A with our 
Grades 3-6 students on the oval. Following this will be opportunities to get appropriate items, such as balls and football apparel 
signed. 
 
SWIMMING LESSONS (GR 3-6) - Week 5 
The Year 3-6 children will have their swimming lessons early in Term 1, from Tuesday 28th Feb - Friday 3rd of March (4 days). 
This will be at Gurri Wanyarra in Kangaroo Flat. Permission forms with further information will be released via PAM in the coming 
weeks. 
*Please note: Foundation - Grade 2 swimming lessons will be in Term 4 (Start of December). 
 
 
 
 
 
 



STORYBOX LIBRARY ACCESS 
We are really pleased to be able to share with the school community access to StoryBox Library. 
Story Box Library is a subscription based educational website, created for children to view stories by 
local authors and illustrators, being read aloud by fantastic, predominantly Australian and New Zealand, 
storytellers. 
Reading aloud to children, in particular by diverse and engaging storytellers, greatly improves language 
and literacy skills, especially in the early years of a child’s development. 

You are welcome to use this resource as much as you wish at home, it could be used as an enjoyable bedtime story alternative 
or for kids to listen independently in their down time.  
Use the following details to login for access to StoryBox library's full range of books. 
https://www.storyboxlibrary.com.au/ 
Username: HolyRosaryWhiteHills  Password: HRWH3550 
 
PASTORAL CARE 
We are back, loving being at school and outside with our friends on the yard. It has been wonderful to see parents onsite at 
school for drop off and pick up and back in the canteen helping. We started our Community Breakfast Program last week. With 
vegemite toast and milo ready for students to eat as their first or second breakfast. The community breakfast program will be 
on each Thursday morning from 8:30 to 8:55am. We are cooking a minimum of 7 loaves of bread a week and they are being 
consumed very quickly which is great to see. We are able to run the breakfast program with most of the goods being supplied 
by FoodShare (bread & UHT milk). If you are able to donate a tin of Milo to our community breakfast program it would be greatly 
appreciated. 
FoodShare is back up and running. Our FoodShare pantry is in the Rosarium with the second-hand uniform store. Please let 
myself or your class teacher know if you would like a bag of items sent home or you as a parent can access the area and can pack 
you own FoodShare bags. We are lucky this year to have all our cold, frozen and pantry goods in the same area. FoodShare is 
delivered on a Tuesday morning.  
Have a wonderful week and enjoy the sunshine.  - Megan Gerrish (Pastoral Care, Wellbeing and Compliance Leader) 
 
CYBER SAFETY: INTERNET SAFETY WEEK  
Tuesday 7th of February is Internet Safety Day. It is important we are having regular 
conversations with our children about being safe online. As parents and carers, you play a 
crucial role in empowering and supporting children and young people to use digital 
technologies responsibly, respectfully, critically and creatively. Indeed, parental influence, 
guidance and education have a significant and long-lasting impact on children’s safety and 
well-being in the online world. Therefore, there are plenty of ways for you to participate in 
Safer Internet Day, whether it is by ensuring an open dialogue with your children, educating 
them to use digital technologies safely and positively, or acting as digital role models. 
 

That's why we are calling on Australians to Connect. Reflect. Protect.  
Connect safely and with purpose – by keeping apps and devices secure and using social 
media in positive ways.  
Reflect before we act – by taking a moment to consider how what we do and say online 
may affect others.  
Protect ourselves and others by taking action – by telling family, friends or colleagues 
about eSafety and how we can help.   
 
BILLY TEA BUSH BAND 

We are very excited to welcome the Billy Tea Bush Dance Band back to Holy Rosary this year 
for a fabulous day of bush dance workshops and Aussie themed activities on Friday February 
17th.  
The day will involve the whole school and comprise of four activity rotations in House groups 
throughout the day, culminating in a whole school community bush dance on the tennis 
courts at 2.15pm.  

Parents, carers and family members are warmly invited to attend the Community Bush Dance on the Tennis Courts at 2.15pm. 
Students may wish to dust off an Akubra, make a cork hat, or wear an Aussie style accessory to school on the day. We are looking 
forward to welcoming the Billy Tea Bush Band to Holy Rosary for a fun-filled day, building and developing musical skills and social 
connections within our school community. 

https://www.storyboxlibrary.com.au/


ATTENDANCE UPDATE 
At Holy Rosary Primary we are passionate about students attending and participating 
in their learning on a daily basis. Over the past few years, regular attendance has been 
difficult with remote learning and illness. It feels like this year we have the opportunity 
to promote and encourage excellent school attendance at Holy Rosary. Students 
attend school regularly to learn, socialise with friends and to prepare themselves to 
take their place in society as well-rounded and responsible citizens. Holy Rosary 
encourages you to have your child/children attend school on a daily basis. It is 
important as parents we try to make appointments when possible after school for our 
children so it is not impacting their time at school, although understanding this is not 
always possible. Please talk to your classroom teacher if your child will have 
appointments on a regular basis that may take them out of the classroom. We do 
encourage all children to stay home if they are unwell or showing signs of illness.  
In my role as pastoral care and well-being leader I am here to assist parents, families 
and students if attendance is becoming difficult or you are finding your child is not 
wanting to attend school regularly. There are many strategies we can work on together 
that can strengthen your child's resilience and understanding of why regular school 
attendance is important. - Megan Gerrish (Pastoral Care, Wellbeing and Compliance Leader)  
 
CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE PROGRAM (CAP) 2023 
The Conveyance Allowance is a form of financial assistance from the Victorian State Government to assist families in rural and 
regional Victoria with the cost of transporting their children to their nearest appropriate school. The allowance is available to 
parents who are required to – 

• drive their child more than 4.8 kilometres to school (if there is no school bus) 
• or drive their child more than 4.8 kilometres to meet the nearest school bus to the school 
• the child must attend their closest government or non-government school (Catholic) 
• the allowance is based on kilometres travelled and not based on any financial eligibility    

Distance is calculated by the shortest practical route from home to the school or from home to meet the nearest school bus to 
the school. Distance can be calculated by using Bing Maps. Application and Authority to Pay Forms required to be completed by 
a parent are available from the school office. 

 

Parents who received the Conveyance Allowance in 2022 do not need to complete a new form in 2023 unless their children 
enrolled at Holy Rosary in 2022 have changed (i.e. Gr 6 student left at the end of 2022 or a Foundation child commenced in 
2023).  If your family circumstances have changed, a new form needs to be completed in 2023.  
If you have recently changed address, please advise the office if you are no longer eligible. Application and Authority to Pay 
forms need to be completed and returned to the office by Friday 10 March 2023 please.  
 

Further information can be found at: https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/conveyance-allowance/policy  
If you are unsure if you may be eligible, please do not hesitate to contact the school office. 
 
 

How Can We Help? 

In the Pastoral Care / Wellbeing Team we would like to offer any support that we can, whether 
it be emotional, physical, spiritual or mentally. We can assist with support relating to your child 
or needs your family may have at the present time.  

 

We may assist with 

 Practical Help (Meals, groceries etc) 
 A Listening Ear 
 School Attendance 

 General information & advice, with links to outside agencies & community support 
 

Megan Gerrish (Pastoral Care Leader) 
  
 
 
 

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/conveyance-allowance/policy


STUDENT NEWS 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week are; Cooper Doherty, Isla O’Brien & Rubi Morrison.  
Happy Birthday to you and we hope you have a wonderful day. 
 

 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

      

     

    
 
 
 
 
 
 

P&F NEWS 
CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
We are once again allowed to have parent volunteers in our canteen.  
This year we will be looking for volunteers for the following times:  
Thursdays  9:00am - 11:00am (1 volunteer) – Younger children welcome 
Fridays  9:00am – 12:00pm (2 volunteers) 
  10:30am – 11:45am (1 volunteer) 
  1:30pm – 2:30pm (2 volunteers) 
 

Please note, all volunteers must check in via QR code, report directly to the school office to sign in and must provide a copy of 
their WCC or VIT card and other necessary volunteer paperwork.  Volunteers DO NOT need to hold a Food Handling Certificate. 
If you are able to volunteer in our Canteen this term, please contact Laura Prange on 0438 079 982 or Tamara McIntosh on 
0413 473 174 
 
WINTER JACKET SPECIAL ORDER 
Perfect for the cooler weather, this winter jacket is made from crease-proof and water-resistant microfibre 
with a cotton lining. This jacket can be worn over school jumpers or short/long sleeve polo shirts during 
playtime and lunchtime. 
Sample sizes are available for viewing in the Holy Rosary Uniform Shop on a Friday morning. Cost for each 
jacket will be $45.00. 
Orders can be placed by returning the attached form with payment to the school office. We are also looking 
into adding the jackets to Flexischools to allow online ordering, however this is not available yet.  
All orders are due by Friday 24th March. Jackets will be sent home as soon as possible after they are 
delivered (likely early Term 2). - Debbie & Janet (Holy Rosary Uniform Shop Committee) 
 
 

 Students of the Week 
FJM Olivia 

FMM Madeline 
1CV Freddy 
1GS Mikayla 
2JH Harriet 
2SD Oliver 
3OG Thomas 
3CW Amy 
4BD Ethan 
4LS Maddi 
5DL Hugo 
5JO Willow 

6DW Charlie 
6MG Ruby 



MARONG CUP 

Tickets now available!  
Mark your calendars - the 2023 Marong Cup is coming up on Saturday 18th February! 
The full range of kid’s activities will be back and we can’t wait to see everyone back for another fantastic year! 
 (Please note, we are only able to accept cash payments.  Concession Price tickets are only available on the day)  

VOLUNTEERS: This year Holy Rosary has been tasked with two jobs; Kid’s Snacks & Slushies and the Gourmet BBQ. Extra hands 
are also always appreciated at the Lawn Bar (RSA required) 
Any adults who volunteer their time will receive free entry!  
Please contact Tamara McIntosh on 0413 473 174 if you are able to volunteer any of your time.  
 
 

KIDS ENTERTAINMENT AREA 
 

 
FREE KIDS RIDE PASSES: This year all our Foundation students are eligible for a Free Kids Ride Pass (adult supervision required)! 
Simply drop into the school office to claim yours!  
Add in a FREE Volunteer ticket and you could have an amazing day out for no cost! 
 

Laser Tag  
Meltdown 

Disney Cars Giant Slide 
Rock Wall  
Cha Cha 

Kahuna Giant Water Slide  
Shark Escape Water Slide 

Pig Train 
Swinging Chairs 

 

From 12.00 – 4.00pm 
4 Hours of Rides for Only $10 

 ($15 if purchased on the day) 
Please bring Bathers/Towels For Kids Using The Water Slide 

 
 
 
 

SPORTS NEWS 
HOLY ROSARY NETBALL CLUB 
We are planning for our Netball Club's 2023 Winter Season with the BSNA. The season will commence on the 18th March, playing 
Saturdays on the indoor courts at the Bendigo Stadium. 
We are looking for kiddos who would like to join our Grade 2/3, 4, 5 and 6 teams! Please get in touch via 
holyrosarynetball@gmail.com if you'd like more information! 
Please note, for our Foundation, Grade 1 and Grade 2 kids, information for our NetSetGO! program will be shared later in Term 
One. – Ben Dillon (Club President)  
 

mailto:holyrosarynetball@gmail.com


 

 
 
 
- - - - - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - -- - - -- - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - -- - - -- - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - -- - - -- - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - -- - - -- - - -  

WINTER JACKET SPECIAL ORDER FORM  
Family Name   

Child name   

Grade   

Phone number   

 

Size(s)  3  4  6  8  10  12  14  16  S  M 

Quantity                      
 

Total Order  $ @ $45 per Jacket   

Money enclosed  $   
 

Please order via Flexischools, or return this order form and payment to the school office no later than Friday 24th March. 
Unfortunately, no late orders can be processed. 

- - -- - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - -- - - -- - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - -- - - -- - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - -- - - -- - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - - -- - - - - -- - - -- - - - 
 
  



HOLY ROSARY CANTEEN 
VOLUNTEER ROSTER - TERM 1 2023 

DATE TIME VOLUNTEERS 

FEBRUARY 2022 

Thur 9th February 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th February 9.00am – 12.00pm Dea Robertson & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th February 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th February 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 16th February 9.00am – 11.00am Ash McDerby 
Fri 17th February 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 17th February 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 17th February 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 23rd February 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th February 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th February 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th February 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   

MARCH 2022 
Thur 2nd March 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 

Fri 3rd March 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 3rd March 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 3rd March 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 9th March 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th March 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th March 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 10th March 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 16th March 9.00am – 11.00am Ash McDerby 
Fri 17th March 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 17th March 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 17th March 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 23rd March 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th March 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th March 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 24th March 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   
Thur 30th March 9.00am – 11.00am Ash McDerby 

Fri 31st March 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 31st March 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 31st March 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   

APRIL 2022 
Wed 5th April 9.00am – 11.00am Ash McDerby 
Thur 6th April 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Thur 6th April 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 

 

 
 

 


